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	ITEM NO.



REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

28 JUNE 2004


TITLE:
PROPOSED COMPULSORY PURCHASE ORDER- LAND AT SOVEREIGN STREET, SALFORD


RECOMMENDATIONS:
That the City Council acquires the land at Sovereign Street using its Compulsory Purchase Powers, on behalf of Mr Hampson, subject to all costs and fees being recharged.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
Mr Hampson has asked for the Council’s assistance to acquire land to the rear of the Maypole Hotel (Sovereign Street), using its Compulsory Purchase Powers, to allow parking to be made available for the proposed new apartments at the former Co-op and Maypole public house.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:  None

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:   Low

	


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS: All costs and fees associated with the Compulsory Purchase Order are to be met by Mr Hampson

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED : Yes

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  Yes – Dave McAllister

	


CONTACT OFFICER : Angela Martens


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)

Pendleton


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:  New Deal for Communities


1.0
DETAILS

1.1
Mr Hampson has purchased the former Co-op building on Broughton Road and has planning permission for its conversion into apartments with parking at basement level.
1.2
Mr Hampson is also in the process of acquiring the Maypole Hotel that adjoins the Co-op building to incorporate into the scheme.
1.3 An area of land is located to the rear of the Maypole, on Sovereign Street, that Mr Hampson has indicated could be used as parking for both the Co-op and Maypole buildings (the Maypole currently has no parking available). Mr Hampson would prefer to locate parking at this location (and create additional apartment space within the basement of the Co-op). However this land does not form part of the land to be acquired with the Maypole. The land is unregistered and the owner cannot be traced. If unable to acquire this land Mr Hampson would have to revert to the original proposal with parking in the basement of the Co-op.
1.4 Development Control have indicated that it is very unlikely Mr Hampson will be granted planning permission for the conversion of the Maypole unless parking is made available.
1.5 Mr Hampson has asked for the Council’s assistance to acquire the land to the rear of the Maypole to incorporate within the scheme.
1.6 If the Council chose not to assist with the acquisition of the land it is unlikely Mr Hampson will undertake any improvements to the Maypole despite the property being listed. This could have a detrimental effect on the sale of the proposed apartments in the Co-op building once completed and could hinder the successful redevelopment of the area.
Malcolm Sykes

Director of Development Services
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